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NOTICE OF PROPOSED ISSUANCE 
OF EMISSION REDUCTION CREDITS 
 
 
 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the Mojave Desert Air Quality Management District (MDAQMD) 
is proposing to grant SoCalGas Emission Reduction Credits (ERCs) for the shutdown of three 
natural gas internal combustion engines powering reciprocating compressors at the Blythe 
Compressor Station. The SoCalGas – Blythe Compressor station is located at 13100 W 14th 
Avenue in Blythe, California. The amount of ERCs proposed to be issued are as follows: 157,962 
pounds of CO, 89 pounds of SOx, 595,601 pounds of NOx, 11,283 pounds of VOC, and 7,295 
pounds of PM10. The class of the proposed ERCs are designated as Class “A”. 

REQUEST FOR COMMENTS: Interested persons are invited to submit written comments and/or 
other documents regarding the terms and conditions of this proposed action. If you submit 
written comments, you may also request a public hearing on this proposed action. To be 
considered, comments, documents and requests for public hearing must be submitted no later 
than 5:00 P.M. on September 9, 2024, to the MDAQMD, at the address listed below. 

AVAILABILITY OF DOCUMENTS: The preliminary evaluation on this proposed action, as well as 
the application and other supporting documentation are available for review at the MDAQMD 
offices, 14306 Park Avenue, Victorville, CA 92392. In addition, these documents are available on 
the MDAQMD website and can be viewed at following link: 
https://www.mdaqmd.ca.gov/permitting/public-notices-advisories/public-notices-permitting  

Please contact Sheri Haggard, Permit Engineer, at the address herein, or via phone at (760) 245-
1661, extension 1864, or via email at shaggard@mdaqmd.ca.gov for additional questions 
pertaining to this action and/or corresponding documents.  

CEQA: Pursuant to the California Environmental Quality Act, the MDAQMD has determined that 
a Categorical Exemption (Class 8; 14 Cal. Code Reg. §15308) applies to the proposed action, and 
the MDAQMD will prepare a Notice of Exemption for the proposed action. 

*Traducción en español esta disponible por solicitud. Por favor llame: (760) 245-1661* 

Sheri Haggard  
Engineering Manager  
Mojave Desert Air Quality Management District  
14306 Park Avenue, Victorville, CA 92392 
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